
From: MGAIBA Legal <legal@mgaiba.org.au>  
Sent: Friday, February 16, 2024 5:05 PM 
To: Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - O'Neill DP <Chambers.O'Neill.DP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Martin Stirling <martin.stirling@mgaiba.org.au> 
Subject: Modern Awards Review 2023-34: Notice of intention to participate in the consultation; 
notice of appearance at Mention 
 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Fair Work Commission 
 
We refer to the Statement of Deputy President O’Neill dated 29 January 2024 in relation to 
the Modern Awards Review 2023-24 (Work and Care). 
 
We note that the Deputy President at [11] directed interested parties to comment on their 
intention to participate in the consultation process by no later than 12:00pm AEDT on 
Monday, 12 February 2024. 
 
While we appreciate that the above deadline has now passed, we humbly request the 
Deputy President’s permission for Master Grocers Australia Limited to give notice of our 
intention to participate in the consultation process. Regretfully, I have only yesterday 
returned from a period of leave, and earlier this week our business operations were 
impacted by the severe storm and power outage experienced in Melbourne. 
 
If the Deputy President is minded to permit Master Grocers Australia Limited to provide this 
notice, both myself and our Head of Legal Mr Martin Stirling are available to participate in the 
consultation process on either 3 or 4 April 2024. 
 
I also provide notice of my appearance at the Mention programmed for 21 February 2024. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Aimee Lyons 
Employment Lawyer 
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